
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

O Christ, our Teacher, 

 

You invite Your faithful people to make disciples in Your name 

and to announce good news to the poor. 

We thank You for the gift of Catholic schools, 

Where the message of Your life, death, and resurrection is proclaimed, 

Christian community is experienced, 

Service to our brothers and sisters is modeled, 

And worship of You is cultivated. 

Increase our zeal for ensuring that all children and families  

can benefit from a high quality Catholic education, 

and that Catholic schools grow in their ability to nurture the soul of our nation. 

Amen 

 
        from https://ace.nd.edu/advocates/take-action/pray-for-catholic-schools 

St Dominicé.Pray for Us 

St Marcellin Champagnaté.Pray for Us 

All Saintsô and all Holy peopleé.Pray for Us 

And may we always remember toé.Pray for one another 
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From Head of Campus 
 

Dear Parent/Carer, Students & Friends of All Saintsõ College. 

We have hosted two  Parent  Information Sessions over the past two weeks. The first was run by the 

Mathematics Department on the changes to the curriculum and how that impacts on your childõs 

study. The second was a Welcome Evening  which gave an opportunity for teachers and leaders to 

speak to and meet parents. Both were very informative and worthwhile evenings. Tha nk you to the 

parents who were able to attend and all the staff who gave up their family time to be here. It is 

important that parents and teachers connect frequently in order to offer the best support for our 

students.  

In the last newsletter I wrote about  the importance of balance in our lives and encouraged students 

to look after themselves. This message was enforced by our highest ATAR recipients from 2017. The 

HSC years can be stressful and balance is key to maintaining a healthy mind and body. Another 

important aspect to being at ones best and ensuring balance is diet. Our diet plays a significant 

role in our wellbeing. It is proven that a healthier person who eats a variety of foods is able to 

concentrate more effectively. For our students it is import ant that they are eating well. It is essential 

that they start the day with a healthy breakfast, refuel themselves during breaks and have a healthy 

dinner in preparation for the next day. Research has proven that a healthy diet can increase 

academic perfor mance and reduce mental health concerns.  

In supporting the students with eating healthy at school, the canteen has reviewed and updated 

its menu. The menu now consists of no òred foodsó. These are foods that are considered to have 

little to no nutritional value and actually can cause harm. These are mostly your soft drinks and sugar 

based foods. The staff in the canteen have worked hard and done a wonderful job at ensuring our 

students are now offered healthier options. If there are any parents that would l ike to assist in the 

canteen please contact the school administration.  

Finally a big congratulations to our representative teams. The Boyõs Rugby League team played in 

regional rounds of the NSWCCC Catholic Cup and went through undefeated. The Final was a gainst 

St Francis Xavier where the boys won 12 -6. Both the boysõ and girlsõ team, and the girls touch teams 

have been training hard in the mornings. It is wonderful to see students representing All Saintsõ and 

a privilege to see the boys play in their firs t game this year. A big congratulations as well to the Year 

11 Drama class who placed equal first yesterday at theatre sports . Another excellent effort.  

òSpirit of God within me, Help me this Lent to 

grow in gratitude for my life. Help me to 

reveal the fa ce of Christ, to other people as 

they enter into my life. Amen.ó 

 

Marc Romano 

Head of Campus 

 
 
 
 



 
From Assistant Principals  
 

Learning  
 

Introducing the Learning Team 

 

Assistant Principal - Learning 

Claudette Stace 

 

Leaders of Learning 

Andrew Slater    Religious Studies 

Kylie Harris    English 

Colleen Worton  Mathematics 

Peter Harold    Science 

Robert Moore    HSIE 

Bradley Melville   PDHPE 

Eva Gibson    Creative Arts 

Nathan Koen    TAS 

Margaret Warwick   Learning Support 

Andrew Nisbett   Learning Technology 

Geraldine Blake  VET 

Michelle Woloschyn   Teacher Librarian 

 

The year is well and truly under way and as you know your children are already working hard in all of their 

courses, whether they have just begun their senior school journey in Year 11 or are in their HSC year. Please 

keep in contact with your childôs classroom teachers or any of the Leaders of Learning so we can best 

support your child in their learning.  

 

You would have received a copy of our Assessment Policy in your in 

box. Please read this policy with your child so that you both have a 

clear understanding of the requirements and any penalties that may be 

incurred for failure to complete or submit a task on time. If you have 

any questions in relation to this please contact myself or any of the 

Learning Team. 

Yours in life-long learning. 

 

Claudette Stace 

Assistant Principal Learning and Teaching 



 

Wellbeing and Academic Care  
 

Cluster Sports update 

The past two weeks have seen some exciting clashes in our Dominic V Siena lunchtime cluster sports 

competition. Last week, students enjoyed a pulsating game of Dodgeball, with scores tied 2-2 at fulltime. 

Siena claimed the win on a count back. The previous week, Dominic chased down 72 runs to prevail in 

Cricket. Dominic now leads the Term 1 Series 2-1. Volleyball is on this week, with Netball the following 

week. It is great to see a number of students getting involved, as either player or spectator. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Elevate Education for Year 11 commences on 14 March.  

Although this is on a Wednesday, it is a normal school day, due to the Year 12 retreat. The 

flexible learning day for that week is Thursday 15 March. Year 11 students are involved in two 

one-hour sessions held during Periods 1 and 2 on 14 March. Four normal lessons will follow.  

Young, enthusiastic presenters from Elevate Education conduct the Study Skills sessions. With recent HSC 

experience, valuable tips are presented on a range of topics. Next Wednesdayôs sessions are Study Sensei 

and Time Management, supported by workshop handouts.  

Parents and students can access more information via the following link: 

http://au.elevateeducation.com/programs/senior 

Over the course of two years of study, Year 11 and 12 students will experience all six modules. Past 

students, current Year 12 students and teaching staff speak highly of the program. 

 

National Action Day against Bullying ï 16 March and Harmony Day ï 21 March 

St Marys Campus will recognise and celebrate these two days on Tuesday 20 March. This is an out of 

uniform day, where students can choose to wear something orange to show their support for cultural 

diversity and an inclusive Australia. Orange is the colour chosen to represent Harmony Day. Traditionally, 

orange signifies social communication and meaningful conversations. It also relates to the freedom of ideas 

and encouragement of mutual respect. 

As show of support, we ask students to contribute a gold coin donation, with proceeds going to Project 

Compassion. There will be orange drinks for sale, and some novelty events during lunchtime, as a feature of 

the day. 

 

Study Skills Newsletter 

 

The March Study Skills Newsletter follows.  

Username: allsaints 

Password: 60achieve 

 

This newsletter focuses on Independent Learning ï the extra effort apart from set homework. This is 

essential for maximising your marks in Senior Studies. ñIn secondary school you can never say ï I have 

nothing to doò. Last week I emailed students a link to this Study Skills resource website regarding 

summarising. I trust students found this of use, particularly with many assessment tasks on around this time 

of the Term. I am always available to assist students if required. 

 

Kind Regards, 

 

Peter Vanderpoel 

Well-being and Academic Care Coordinator 

 

 

 
 

http://au.elevateeducation.com/programs/senior


 

 
 
 



 
Faculty News  
 

Religion  
 

HSC Studies of Religion Incursion 

 

On Wednesday 7th March, Year 12 Studies of Religion I & II students participated in an incursion at ASC 

St Maryôs Campus. Students went to three HSC style lectures: 

¶ Ruth Jacobs from the Newcastle Jewish Congregation presented on the topics of the Maitland Jewish 

Cemetery and Death and Mourning practices in Judaism.  

¶ Fr Paul OôNeill, Parish Priest, explained Catholic Baptism and Mass. 

¶ Pastor Vince Wall from the Newcastle Baptist Tabernacle gave a presentation on Baptist Baptism 

and Sunday Worship.  

The content of the day was designed to both complement and enhance the class work that students are 

completing over Term 1 and 2, in the Christianity and Judaism Depth Studies.  

St Maryôs would like to thank the three presenters for their ongoing support of our school. We also 

acknowledge our partnership with the NSW Board of Jewish Education, and we thank their Outreach 

Coordinator, Shula Jaffe-Krimhand, for her work in helping to further our knowledge and understanding of 

Judaism. 

 

Andrew Slater 

Religious Studies Coordinator 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Photo L to R- Lachlan Hyde, Hollie Adamson, Ruth Jacobs, Isaac Hampson, Lachlan Yates 

 

HSIE 
 
Ancient History  

The Ancient History classes in both Years 11 and 12 have settled well into their senior studies in 

2018. Year 12 students (in both classes) have begun the study of Persian Society in the Time of Darius & 

Xerxes investigating the geographical context of Persia, the economy and provincial administration. The 

latter two topics form the basis of the studentsô first assessment task coming up on the 9 March. It is 

pleasing to report that a number of students have availed themselves of the opportunity to attend a series of 

revision work-shops on the non-curriculum day (Wednesday) in Week 3 and a weekly before school class 

examining higher-order writing skills in ancient history. These workshops and additional (extension) classes 

will operate throughout the year. All students are welcome to attend.  

 

Year 11 students (in both classes) have been investigating (by means of a series of mini-studies) the nature 

of ancient history and the role of ancient and modern sources in the study of ancient history. It is pleasing to 

report that Year 11 students have brought a great deal of seriousness and diligence to their studies. Xerxes 

(the Great King of Persia between 486-465 BC) gave his son (the Crown Prince) the following advice about 

life: óthe person who has respect for Godôs law and worships God at the proper time and in the proper 

manner, will be both happy in this life and blessed in the nextô. Such advice has stood the test of time ï 

Xerxesô advice resonates through the ages.  There is much to learn from the study of ancient history! 

 

Economics 

Year 11 have enjoyed an Introduction to Economics, including looking at key concepts such as the economic 

problem (unlimited wants, limited resources), opportunity cost (the cost of a bridge is the rail line that 

cannot now be built), and consumer sovereignty (resources are, to some extent, allocated to produce what 

consumers demand).  They are now working on a challenging Assessment Task, focussing on explaining 

recent changes in price in specific markets.  Markets include tyres, rump steak, thermal coal and avocadoes. 

 

Australia in the Global Economy is the current focus for Year 12.  The growing importance of China was a 

central theme in our examination of changes in Australiaôs trade and financial flows.  Then, after a four-

week bloc, we concluded our detailed study of The Balance of Payments with a debate on whether the 

foreign debt and current account deficit should be considered a major concern. Students expressed their 

views passionately and persuasively! In our next topic, Exchange Rates, we will study factors influencing 

the value of the Australian dollar ($A), where the $A is heading, and who wins and who loses from a 

depreciation or appreciation of the $A. 

 

Geography 

The St Maryôs Year 11 Geography class is currently studying the ñBiophysical Interactionsò topic, which 

involves an in depth study of the biosphere, lithosphere, hydrosphere and atmosphere. Our major case study 

this year is Merewether Beach. This will involve investigating the new sea wall and revegetation measures 

in place to prevent erosion. We will visit the beach for fieldwork later this term. 

 

Our Year 12 Geography class is about to finish the ñEcosystems at Riskò topic. This has involved a depth 

study of The Great Barrier Reef in the first five weeks of Term 1. Students are also busy revising their 

geographic skills such as bearings and gradient, ready for their next Assessment Task in Week 8. 



 

Society and Culture 

In Society and Culture we focus on key concepts including socialisation (how we are changed by our 

interactions with others), culture (our way of life- values, acceptable behaviours), and identity (how we 

answer the question- Who am I?). Through case studies and discussions, Year 11 have been developing a 

deeper understanding of the foundational concepts of our course.  They are now applying these concepts in 

an Assessment Task focussed on how the media portrays gender. 

 

There are two areas of focus in the Year 12 course.  Currently, we are examining continuities and changes in 

Japan, particularly in gender roles.  Students are also continuing their research on their Personal interest 

Projects.  Most are concluding their primary research (often through interviews and questionnaires) and 

secondary research (work done by others- e.g. books and journals). They will then collate their data before 

offering possible explanations. Topics include The link between anxiety in the HSC year and parentsô 

expectations, The portrayal of Indigenous Australians in films, Attitudes towards gender quotas amongst 

firefighters, and Why am I obsessed with social media? 

 

Robert Moore 

HSIE Coordinator  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Canteen News Roster 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Canteen Roster 

Monday 12/ 3/2018    Leeanne Whybrow 

Tuesday 13/ 3/2018    John Ward & Kerry Trudgett 

Thursday 15/ 3/2018   Lindsay Davis 

Friday 16/ 3/2018    Rodney and Joanne Landers 

 

Monday 19/ 3/2018    Ingrid Beasley 

Tuesday 20/ 3/2018    Debra Forster & Glenys Foy 

Thursday 22/ 3/2018   Jeanine Foster 

Friday 23/ 3/2018    Deborah Burgess & Kathryn Cooper 


